
        Flying Figtree 

    Term 4, Week 10 

WEEK 1 

Tues 

30/1 

Staff and Year 1-6 First Day 

Kindergarten best Start 

Wed 

31/1 
Kindergarten Best Start 

Thurs 

1/2 
Kindergarten Best Start 

Fri 

2/2  
Kindergarten First Day  

2018 Term 1 



Page 2 

F
rom

 the desk of the P
rincipal 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,  
 

2017 in review 
What a wonderful year we have had; hasn’t it been jam-packed! I cannot believe 

that we are here, at the end of another year. Time certainly does fly by when you 

are having fun.  

Thank you for your continued support of our school, for your dedication to your  

children and our community. Figtree Heights Public School is a family and I thank all 

our parents and loved ones for helping us keep this culture alive. 

Thank you to my teaching team, for the countless extra hours you put in each and 

every week to not only provide tailored, individualised learning opportunities for our 

students but the array of extra-curricular activities they are involved in. Our students 

are really so very lucky to have you guiding and shaping their lives. 

To our wonderful administration staff, the words thank you, really cannot express 

how grateful our entire school community is for your behind the scenes work and 

taking care of the little faces when they come to you in need. We are very lucky to 

have you running our school. 

To our students, we would not have such excitement in our lives if it wasn’t for you. 

Thank you for inspiring us and lighting up our lives. 
 

Farewell 
At the end of every year we say goodbye to a number of faces and this year,  

unfortunately we are in the same boat.  

To Mr Greg Costello who has been a passionate and dedicated teacher in public 

education and a strong advocate for everything creating and performing arts for 

the past 37 years, we say farewell. Mr Costello has not only guided our choir and 

school band but he has led our rock band, djembe drumming and guitar groups. 

He has also been on the organising committee of the Southern Illawarra  

Instrumental Festival, the Choral Festival, the Illawarra South East Region Music 

Camp as well as teaming up with Mr Malouf from Figtree High to create a Figtree 

Community of Schools Band. All whilst playing in a number of bands himself. Mr 

Costello’s quirky personality and easy going nature will be deeply missed at Figtree 

Heights and on behalf of all the students, teachers and families, would like to thank 

him for his tireless dedication to public education over the past 37 years. 
 

The time has also come to say goodbye to Mrs Linda Jackson who is broadening 

her horizons in 2018 at Shellharbour Public School. We wish you all the very best Mrs 

Jackson and can not thank you enough for the unwavering dedication to not only 

those students whom you have taught directly, but all our students who you have 

inspired and encouraged along the way, whether it be through dance troupe, the 

Hive, your classroom or the playground. We will miss your face each and every day, 

but we know we can’t be selfish and keep you all to ourselves. We wish you all the 

very best in this new venture. 
 

To Ms Jacky Shehr, whilst your time with us has been short, you have certainly 

packed a great deal into your time here at Figtree Heights. Your drive and  

enthusiasm is infectious and the skills and knowledge you bring to the table is  

phenomenal, thank you for sharing your expertise and supporting our staff and  

students in your executive role. We wish you all the very best as you continue to 

chase your professional goals and we thank you for the opportunities you have  

afforded us throughout the year. We will miss your vibrancy at Figtree Heights. 
 

Not all change is sad, in 2018 we welcome Mrs Sarah Thurston (Assistant Principal) 

back on board (you would have seen her floating around in the past few weeks). 

Mrs Thurston returns from maternity leave after having her beautiful bouncing boy, 

Van. Ms Deanne Petersen (Assistant Principal) is also returning to the nest following 

a secondment with the University of Wollongong. We are looking forward to  

welcoming Ms Petersen back with open arms. Last, but definitely not least, we  

welcome Mr Rhys Voysey to our teaching team. We are very excited to have him 

on board and look forward to the opportunities he brings in 2018.  
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Early Christmas Present 
This week Ryan Park announced that our school will be receiving a $17,500 grant 

for new flooring in our school hall. This is simply incredible! Teamed with the $6,000 

our SRC has raised this year means we are able to start to re-vamp our tired and 

run down school hall. We are currently waiting to hear about another grant we 

have our fingers crossed on before we can start work on this project. A MASSIVE 

thank you to Mrs Kelly Andrews and Miss Emily Corcoran for all their work on this 

and also Miss Brittany Sharpe and Mr Stuart Wilkinson for their support with this  

initiative. We are VERY excited at this news. 
 

Emerald Excursion 
On Wednesday, Mrs Thurston and I took a very deserving group of students on the 

Emerald Surprise Excursion to Inflatable World. It was a sensational day and we all 

had a stack of fun sweating it out on the blow up equipment. Thank you to all the 

‘Emerald parents’ who put faith in our school and allowed this excursion to remain 

a secret. 
 

2018 Plans 
As mentioned in many previous newsletters, planning for the 2018 school year has 

been an ongoing exercise. I understand that this can be a nervous time for  

students and families, but it really does not need to be. The staff at FHPS put an  

extreme amount of time and effort into classing and we have participated in 

countless meetings to pass on student data and information, ready to hit the 

ground running in 2018. We do not announce classing or staffing before the new 

year as there are too many variables. Over the Christmas break, we have families 

moving in and out of our area and the number of students in each year group  

determines the structure of our classing. If this changes over the holiday period and 

the ‘announced’ classes have to change this causes undue stress on everyone. We 

will not finalise or publish classing or staffing until week one, when we can  

determine exactly how many students we have in each year group. We thank you 

for your patience and support in this matter. 
 

Happy Holidays 
That is a wrap; 2017 is done and dusted and I have once again been tremendously 

proud to be the leading learner of our school. Thank you for another wonderful 

year, I am truly looking forward to doing it all again next year. In 2018, I will be  

returning to school as Ms Skye Seymour and all correspondence from the school will 

reflect this change. I thank you, the community, for your continued trust and  

support and I wish all families and loved ones a safe and happy holiday period. 

Merry Christmas and I hope to see everyone back on board in the new year! 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a wonderful weekend! 

Warm Regards, 
Skye Seymour 



Emerald Excursion 



P & C 



Community News 

 Please note: S/S= selected students only 

FHPS Canteen 

 

The Canteen  is open for Lunch  

orders   

Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 

 

Don’t forget to use our HEALTHY  

     Canteen! 

What When 

Term 1, 2, 3 & 4 Payments  OVERDUE 

What is Due and When? 

We are still be continuing the recycling program, so 

please keep recycling your products. 

For every Term enrolment of swimming lessons a  

percentage will be donated to improve our back oval. 






